
 

Pastor’s Paragraphs 

D 
ecember marks end of year tax preparation and fiscal adjustments for many people. We are 
trying to get our financial house in order for the new year and we need to do it right now 
while there is still time. That preparation is nothing compared to the phrenic Christmas 
rush we so often see around us!  However, Advent, the season of anticipation and 

preparation, beckons us to anticipated, delayed gratification.  Wait!  Prepare!  The call of the Baptist for 
inventory and repentance strike at the heart of a culture of plastic, immediate gratifications.  So often 
we are thrust into the season of Christmas without adequate preparation.  The profit-now-at-all-costs 
mentality pushes retailers to start so early that in our mind the season is tired and complete before it 
has ever arrived. (I walked into Walmart on the 13th of November and was bombarded by all things 
Christmas, Thanksgiving notwithstanding!)  I urge you to slow the pace, quiet the mind and heart to 
reflect on the Gift, waiting on tip-toes for those wondrous words, “to us a Son is born.”  The liturgical 
season of Advent, which literally means that which comes before, divides our attention between 
preparation for the birth of the Christ Child and preparation for the second coming of the King of 
Kings.  If Christ were to return tomorrow, would you live differently today?  Advent calls us to that 
difference with its divided focus.  Take these four weeks to prepare a place, undefiled,  in your heart for 
Baby Jesus and to prepare a life as offering to the coming King of Kings! 

C 
hristmas, The Feast of the Nativity, celebrates incarnation, literally to take on or become 
flesh, by a God who is spirit.  Common societal practices often divert our eyes to trees, gifts, 
or parties and spending more that we need to.  Contrarily, the Christmas celebration directs 
us to stand still in awe at the wonder of the Son of God coming to us in our own flesh and 

blood, one of us, to ponder in our heart the wonder of the Incarnation.  Emmanuel is not some far off 
deity pulling the levers and manipulating creation.  Emmanuel is with us and for us.  He knows us as 
we are for he is born as we are born, lives as we live and dies as we shall.  As one of us and for us, he 
will offer himself as substitute for us, to absorb God’s abhorrence of our sin.  No wonder we join with 
the angelic chorus in praising God for The Ultimate Gift–himself!  I invite you to celebrate with the 
Body of Christ the Incarnation of the Son of God for us!  Services for this season are listed here for you: 

 November 30   7:00 p.m.        Wednesday Worship 

 December 7       7:00 p.m.   Wednesday Worship 

 December 11   8:00 a.m. & 11:00 a.m. A Service of Lessons and Carols 

 December 14   6:30 p.m.   Christmas Potluck / Children’s Christmas Musical 

 December 24   5:30 p.m.   Family Worship Service  

     7:30 p.m. & 11:00 p.m.  Candlelight ChristMass 
 December 25   10:30 a.m.   ChristMass Day Worship 

L 
ynn Ann and I will be taking a few days off after the Feast of the Nativity to relax, refresh and 
return for continued serve in the Kingdom.  A blessed Christmas celebration to you and yours 
and thank you for the opportunity to serve. 



Stephen 

Ministry 
 

 Next month, we will 

start another Stephen 

Ministry training class.  

Stephen Ministers are well-

trained to be caregivers to 

those in need — to listen, 

pray, and bring God’s Word 

and promise to bear on the 

problem or hurt or need.  

After 50 hours of training, 

candidates are 

commissioned and then 

will be assigned a care 

receiver when the need 

arises.  If you have a heart 

for helping others, for 

listening, for praying, for 

being there when others 

need someone to listen to 

them, Stephen Ministry 

might be a way for you to 

serve.  If you have any 

questions or are interested, 

please contact me ASAP so 

we can get you in on this 

class. 

Nerf Wars 
 

Junior High Youth 

Saturday,  

January 7th 

6:00 p.m. 
 

 

 Details 

will follow via 

email and on 

the bulletin 

board.  

Friends are absolutely 

welcome.  Save the date 

and prepare to do battle! 

NOTES FROM  
PASTOR JON 

 I find it fascinating that our culture now celebrates 

Christmas for 1/6th of the year — for two months from November 

1st through December 25th.  Even the Church, those whose 

beliefs give real meaning to all this “celebrating,” only celebrates 

it for 12 days.  The celebration of the birth of Jesus as we have 

come to know it today didn’t really predominate as a festival of 

the Church until the Late Middle Ages.  I think a lot of the 

reason for our culture’s celebration of Christmas is because the 

story behind it seems cute and safe — a baby, born in a manger 

— shepherds, animals, peace and tranquility.  But notice that 

our culture doesn’t celebrate Easter in that way.  The reason 

behind the festival Easter is confrontational and cosmic-shaking, 

and life-altering.  Death for my sins?  A dead man rising back to 

life?  Not so cute.  And the Church celebrates those facts for 

seven weeks — in fact, every Sunday! 

 Yes, I am a bit of a curmudgeon when it comes to 

Christmas:  the lights, the decorations, the parties, the “stuff” of 

Christmas.  But the importance of what we celebrate at 

Christmas is joyful and glorious and life-transforming — even 

life giving.  God coming to us and taking upon Himself our lot so 

that He might buy us back from what we are, and re-create us 

into one that is His — eternally.  That’s the beauty and joy of 

Christmas. 

 

 Sheri, the girls, and I wish you and 

your family a blessed Christmas as 

together we celebrate the birth of the 

Christ, the Son of God, who has come to 

share our flesh so that He might show 

God’s great love for us by dying and rising 

again to save us from ourselves — so that 

we might also die to our sinful ways and rise with Him to a new 

life. 

 His Peace Be With You, Pastor Jon 



On the calendar: 
 

Saturday, December 10th 

 Youth Ministry will 

serve Music Ministry 

breakfast!  Thanks for all you 

do to make our Christmas 

worship beautiful!  Want to 

help?  Contact Robin, 

rginchrist@hotmail.com. 

 

Sunday, December 18th 

 Santa Hustle—

reaching out to our 

community with smiles, love 

and bubbles! 

 

Wednesday, January 4 

 BASIC returns 

 

Saturday, January 7 

 Nerf Wars 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 I stood in line today to make a purchase and wrote out my check 
(yes, I’m that person, move on).  If I wasn’t already aware I am the only 
person left in the world that prefers checks over debit or credit, the cashier’s 
slightly traumatized face made it clear.  Newly hired for the Christmas rush, 
she had not yet been trained in this archaic payment form.  She also did not 
appear to know the manager’s name since she stood looking in hope that she 
would catch the other woman’s eye and she would magically sense the need 
for her to come to register 9.  The two of us began that awkward dance of 
patience and tension — I didn’t mind her lack of experience but the line 
forming behind me suggested some urgency. 
 The seventeenth century French philosopher, Blaise Pascal, 
observed, “Man’s sensitivity to little things and insensitivity to the greatest 
things are marks of strange disorder.”  It’s a little bit insane to consider that 
hundreds of years later we are still consumed with begin sensitive to little 
and insensitive to the greatest.  The build up and the aftermath of the recent 
election are frightening examples of how we can easily become so self-
absorbed we lose sight of the big picture. 
 In his book 52 Little Lessons from A Christmas Carol, Bob Welch 
reminds us that Jesus answer to what is greatest took only a few words to 
express, “You want to know what’s important?  Relationships.  With God.  
And with people.”  That’s Bob’s way of paraphrasing, “Love the Lord your 
God with all your heart and with all your soul and with all your mind.  This 
is the first and greatest commandment.  And the second is like it: ‘Love your 
neighbor as yourself.’”  In this season of celebrating the most holy of loves 
— there is no greater thing we can do — everything, EVERYTHING falls 
into place as a consequence. 
 It cost me nothing to extend my patience and understanding in that 
situation, to smile and assure her that everyone needs time to learn.  It serves 
us both to extend grace — to not be one more person making the day long 
and unnecessarily difficult.  Kudos to the manager as well who patiently 
explained the process — all 46 steps, and then reassured her she didn’t need 
to remember all today, just call again when it came up and they’d go over it 
again.  There’s a good chance the next person in line holds this love in high 
regard — as I made my exit I heard her gently say, “This is tax exempt, we 
might need some training on this too.”  This season strive to keep the 
greatest things in the forefront.  Relationships.  With God.  And with people. 



Music  

Ministry 
Children’s Music Ministry 
 

Sunday,  December 4th — 

         11:00 a.m. 

 Children’s Chimes and Bells  

 

Wednesday, December 7th —  

         5:30 p.m.—6:30 p.m. 

 Children’s Choir, Chimes 

 and Bells Christmas Party 

 

Wednesday, December 14th —   

         6:30 p.m. 

 Christmas Potluck and  Sunday 

School Christmas  Musical 

 

Children’s Choir, Bells, and Chimes will 

resume January 11, 2017! 

 

Merry Christmas! 

Ms. Penny & Ms. Stephanie 

 

 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  - - - - - -  

 

Friendswood Library 

Christmas Concert 

Friday, December 8, 2016 

7:00 p.m. 
 

Please join the Handbell 

Choirs of Hope 

Lutheran Church for a 

festive concert of music 

for the Christmas 

season. 

Prepare the royal highway; The King of kings is near! 

Let every hill and valley, A level road appear! 

Then greet the King of glory, Foretold in sacred story: 

Hosanna to the Lord, For he fulfills God’s Word! 

 

 

Advent is here!  It is time to prepare for our Savior’s birthday.  We have 

many worship services and events to help everyone celebrate Advent and 

Christmas.  We hope that you will join us in celebrating in word and song as 

we tell the story of Jesus, born as a baby in Bethlehem. 

 

Wednesday, November 30th — Advent Services #1 — 7:00 p.m. 

 Holden Evening Prayer 

Wednesday, December 7th — Advent Service #2 -- 7:00 p.m. 

 Holden Evening Prayer 

Sunday, December 11th — Service of Lessons and Carols — 8:00 & 11:00 a.m. 

 Hope’s annual celebration of scripture and carols led by the 

 Sanctuary Choir, Celebration and Jubilate Bells, and Festival 

 Orchestra 

Wednesday, December 14th — Christmas Potluck / Musical  — 6:30 p.m. 

 Come join us as we enjoy dinner, fellowship, preaching and the 

 Sunday School Christmas Musical: Shepherds, Sheep, and a Savior. 
Thursday, December 24th — Christmas Eve 

 Family Christmas Eve Service — 5:30 p.m. 

 Candlelight Christmas Eve Service — 7:30 p.m. 

  Special music by:  Sanctuary Choir, Jubilate Bells, and  

 Festival  Orchestra 

 Candlelight Christmas Eve Service — 11:00 p.m. 

  Special music by:  Instrumental and Vocal Soloists 

Friday, December 25th — Christmas Day 

 ChristMass Service — 10:30 a.m. 

 

 

May God Bless Your Advent Preparations! 

Stephanie Poyner, Director of Music 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Children’s 

Ministry 

 
Upcoming 
Children’s 
Events 
 
 
 ”Shepherds, Sheep, and 

a Savior” Christmas 
Program — Wednesday, 
December 14th, 7:00 
p.m., immediately 
following the Christmas 
Potluck in the Family 
Life Center. 

 
 Family Christmas Eve 

Service — Saturday, 
December 24th, 5:30 
p.m. 

“Advent:  the time to listen for footsteps — you can’t hear footsteps when 
you’re running yourself.”  Bill McKibben 

 I found the quote above as I was preparing for our SWAT Family 
Advent night.  During Advent, we prepare for Jesus’ coming. The whole 
idea is to take time to prepare not only for the wonder of Jesus’s birth at 
Christmas, but also to consider Jesus’ return.  So many resources are 
available online to use with your family as a way to slow down and “listen 
for the footsteps.”  I hope you will take time this Christmas season to find 
a meaningful way to remember the love of God for us to send his only 
son. 
 Each Hope family will receive an Advent calendar at the 
beginning of December.  Here are a few other places to start looking for 
an Advent idea that fits your families schedule: 
 
*Journey to Bethlehem Countdown:  
http://www.catholicinspired.com/2011/11/advent-count-down-and-art-
activity.html 
 
*Random Acts of Christmas Kindness Advent Calendar:  http://
www.coffeecupsandcrayons.com/random-acts-of-christmas-kindness-
advent-calendar/ 
 
*Advent Blessings Jar:  
http://www.thirtyhandmadedays.com/2014/11/advent-blessing-jar/ 
 
*Advent Paper Chain: 
http://happyhomefairy.com/advent-paper-chain-countdown-free-printable/ 
 
*Reverse Advent Calendar: 
http://www.muminthemadhouse.com/acts-of-kindness-for-advent-an-
alternative-advent-calendar/ 
 
 
“For unto us a child is born, unto us a son is given: and the government 
shall be upon his shoulder: and his name shall be called Wonderful, 
Counsellor, The mighty God, The everlasting Father, The Prince of 
Peace.” Isaiah 9:6 (KJV) 
 
 
Wishing you a joyful Christmas! 
Krista Beken 
Director of Children’s Ministries 

http://www.catholicinspired.com/2011/11/advent-count-down-and-art-activity.html
http://www.catholicinspired.com/2011/11/advent-count-down-and-art-activity.html
http://www.coffeecupsandcrayons.com/random-acts-of-christmas-kindness-advent-calendar/
http://www.coffeecupsandcrayons.com/random-acts-of-christmas-kindness-advent-calendar/
http://www.coffeecupsandcrayons.com/random-acts-of-christmas-kindness-advent-calendar/
http://www.thirtyhandmadedays.com/2014/11/advent-blessing-jar/
http://happyhomefairy.com/advent-paper-chain-countdown-free-printable/
http://www.muminthemadhouse.com/acts-of-kindness-for-advent-an-alternative-advent-calendar/
http://www.muminthemadhouse.com/acts-of-kindness-for-advent-an-alternative-advent-calendar/


 

Ladies Guild 
 

 The calendar pages 

are about to close their  du-

ty for the year, and a new 

calendar will soon take it’s 

forgotten place.  The Christ-

mas season brings anticipa-

tion of the advent and the 

birth of Jesus Christ, the Savior.  A sense of Joy 

and Hope fill the air and renew our wanting to 

share with friends and family.  We do it with cards, 

gifts, good wishes and sharing the Good News. 

 We have the opportunity to share the Gospel 

with friends and neighbors, but at times we might 

assume some people we meet in everyday life are 

not “harvestable” or not interested.  Maybe we are 

just timid about speaking or wary of rebukes.  How 

blessed we are that the work of people being recep-

tive is up to the Holy Spirit.  He gives the wake-up 

call that calms our assumptions and touches the 

hearers. 

 We are told that the fields are “ripe with 

harvest.”  What better time than now to include 

the ethnically and generationally different. . .for it 

is not for us to convert, but to share the Good 

News. 

 Sharing Joy together will be the theme of 

our Christmas Party on December 13th.  Our 

shared meal will begin at 6:30 p.m.  Our Executive 

Board will host the evening providing the desserts.  

Secret Pals will be revealed and new Pals for 2017 

drawn.  No Secret Pal?  No matter, bring a gift and 

receive a gift.  This is always a special evening for 

us all, your coming will make it even more so. 

 

“O, Come, All Ye Faithful. . .” 
 

 

2017 Coffee Hour 

and Greeters! 
 

 The time is here to sign 

up for those volunteering in 

2017 for Coffee Hour and 

Greeters!  First, our thanks for 

all those who helped serve in 

2016.  You are much 

appreciated.  For 2017, the sign 

up is now available in the 

Narthex. 

 Get your groups together 

and help host our special time 

for fellowship; the Coffee Hour!  

If it is 1 week, 2 weeks, or 1 

month, we would love to have 

you host.  Detailed directions 

are given. 

 If you have the desire to 

extend a warm welcome to 

worshippers at Hope, the please 

serve as a greeter.  You ae asked 

to come 15 minutes before a 

Sunday service (8:00 a.m. or 

11:00 a.m.) and greet all as they 

come to worship.  We encourage 

you to commit for a month if 

possible. 

 Please sign up now so we 

can plan our year and you will 

get your preferred times to 

serve!  Reminders will be sent 

out a few weeks before you 

volunteer.  The sign up board is 

in the Narthex or you can 

contact Debbie Hasty at 

dhasty@hope-lutheran.org or 

281-482-7943. 



Stephen Ministry 
 

 Advent—the coming of the 

birth celebration of Jesus Christ, 

our Savior.  We think, we pray, we 

read and we hear of Him during 

the coming weeks. 

 We know about the 

shepherds, the angels and little 

town of Bethlehem, but actually 

we know little about His early life.  

We are very familiar with His 

later life and His last days. 

 In His life, Jesus suffered 

temptation, scorn, mockery, no 

permanent earthy home or always 

faithful friends.  What did He do?  

He bended the knee, folded hands, 

looked upward and prayed. 

 Now, many years after His 

ascension, we still know and 

believe His promises to be with us, 

to guide us, and to help us when 

burdened or troubled. 

 Remembering this, we are 

aware that He has given Hope the 

Stephen Ministry as one of the 

promises fulfilled.  Remember too, 

He does not force, He offers.  Some 

one to talk with, to pray with, to 

share joy and tears with, and 

someone who offers faithful 

privacy without judgment, these 

are the invisible gifts your 

Stephen Ministers give to you this 

Christmas season.  To accept this 

gift will be your gift in return. 

 We wish you a joyous and 

blessed Christmas! 

Flower Chart 
 

 The 2017 Flower Chart sign up for Altar 

Flowers is now available in the Narthex.  The 

cost is $30.00 per arrangement.  Each 

arrangement can be taken home after the 11:00 

a.m. service.  (Please do not take the liner 

home.)  Check should be made payable to Hope 

Lutheran Church and placed in the envelope 

attached to the Flower Chart. 

 Please pay for your flowers when you 

sign up.  This will save the office staff time and 

make the process easier and more efficient.  

There is a place on the sign up sheet to mark 

when you pay — check or cash.  In the past 

cash has just been placed in the envelope, and 

we have no way to track that payment, so 

please make sure you mark as “paid with cash”. 

 Questions?  Contact Katherine Kohn or 

Debbie Hasty at 281-482-7943.  Thank you. 

Mailboxes 
 

 It’s that time of year again — the dreaded 

“Mailbox Cleaning.”  Please, please, please make an 

effort this month to clean out your mailbox and 

anything that you have left on top of the mailboxes.  In 

January, the mailboxes will be re-alphabetized and 

everything left will find it’s way into the trash. 

 Any questions — call me.  Thank you. 

   Debbie Hasty 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Holiday Worship Schedule 
 
December 11  8:00 a.m. & 11:00 a.m.  
 A Service of Lessons and Carols 
December 14  6:30 p.m.    
 Christmas Potluck / Children’s Christmas Musical 
December 24  
 5:30 p.m. Family Worship Service 
 7:30 p.m. Candlelight ChristMass 
 11:00 p.m. Candlelight ChristMass 
December 25   
 10:30 a.m. ChristMass Day Worship 

Poinsettias / Norfolk Pines 
 

 We will be offering decoratively wrapped red and 

white Poinsettias ($7.00 each) and Norfolk Pines ($8.50 

each) to decorate our Chancel and Nave for Christmas.  

A donor list will be published in the bulletins on 

Christmas Eve and Christmas Day. 

 Look for the Special Flower Table in the Grand 

Hallway starting Sunday, November 27th.  Orders 

will be taken at this table ONLY from November 

27th — December 11th.  NO envelopes will be 

provided this year in the bulletins.    

 Questions??  Contact me.  Debbie Hasty 



 ANNUAL 
PLAN 

Y-T-D 
PLAN 

Y-T-D 
ACTUAL 

% OF PLAN 

Operating Receipts $1,025,075.00 $572,540.01 $513,564.57 89.7% 

Early Childhood Tithe $36,000.00 $24,375.00 $24,375.00 100.00% 

Total Receipts $1,061,075.00 $569,915.01 $537,939.57 90.12% 

     

Outreach $73,600.00 $43,530.51 $42,314.95 97.21% 

Education $9,250.00 $4,062.50 $2,755.75 67.83% 

Children $4,450.00 $489.61 $202.87 41.44% 

Youth $11,520.00 $5,015.60 $2,868.02 57.18% 

Music $5,500.00 $3,128.26 $1,964.03 62.78% 

Assimilation $2,600.00 $375.47 $74.93 19.96% 

Misc. Ministries $9,000.00 $6,690.11 $3,459.83 51.72% 

Personnel $592,515.00 $379,542.51 $368,331.81 97.05% 

Finance $107,500.00 $32,407.06 $31,808.81 98.15% 

Facilities $194,150.00 $131,796.44 $102,441.98 77.73% 

Office & Worship $44,540.00 $22,815.22 $19,149.64 83.63% 

Omnibus $6,450.00 $5,830.97 $1,249.06 21.42% 

Total Expenditures $1,061.075.00 $635,684.26 $576,621.68 90.71% 

     

Income Less Expenses  ($38,769.25) ($38,682.11)  

Financial Data 
Fiscal Year (04/01/16 -  03/31/17) 

As of October 31, 2017 

Debt:  $1,293,212.89 



 

Burtzlaff, Irvin 12/1  Adams, Gregory 12/17  William & Heather Taylor 12/4 

Waldon, Mary Ann 12/1  Behrend, Lynne 12/17  Chad & Alexandra Lake 12/11 

Frank, Jennifer 12/2  Kneisler, Eileen 12/17  Eric & Joy Korth 12/17 

Hall, Pat 12/2  Koch, Kaitlyn 12/17  Larry & Nancy Stiles 12/19 

Brown, Daniel 12/3  Riley, Henry 12/18  John & Val Williams 12/20 

Henry, Jason 12/3  Van Chau, Michael 12/18  David & Norma Kaderka 12/28 

Jones, Josie 12/3  Scheer, Darryl 12/19  Niels & Charlotte Aalund 12/29 

Jones, Wyatt 12/3  Wilson, Jessica 12/19  Robert & Aileen Anderson 12/31 

MacRill, Amy 12/4  Kerch, Karen 12/20    

Pirker, Alayna 12/4  Reyes, Jacob 12/20    

Weth, Brian 12/4  Riddle, Mary Jane 12/20    

Gordon, Margaret 12/5  Yarborough, Holly 12/20    

Kuehnle, Ellen 12/5  Gahring, Hilary 12/21    

Gisch, Andrea 12/7  Davis, Kathryn 12/22    

Johnson, Philip 12/7  Johnson, Noelle 12/23    

Lake, Christien 12/7  Paulder, Justin 12/23    

Schleider, Corrine 12/7  Weth, Lauren 12/23    

Warren, JoAn 12/7  Benson, Carolyn 12/24    

George, Jaya 12/8  Wiley, Andrew 12/24    

Glebe, Vicki 12/8  Henry, Tiffany 12/26    

King, Tyler 12/8  Weth, Kate 12/26    

Krause, David 12/8  Dorrell, Justin 12/27    

Reichart, Harry 12/8  Hartzell, Steve 12/27    

Gahring, Kaitlyn 12/9  Adams, Kelly 12/28    

Green, Jan 12/10  Thomas, Penny 12/28    

McCollum, Jaxtin 12/10  Watlington, Timothy 12/28    

Rhodes, Kevin 12/10  MacRill, Carol 12/29    

Thiem, Sandra 12/11  Horak, Brynn 12/30    

Beken, Chancellor 12/13  Perry, Tonia 12/30    

Harpole, Jennifer 12/13  Ross, Tamera 12/30    

Brooks, Jacqueline 12/14  Breaux, Wyatt 12/31    

Reyes, Stephanie 12/14  Hasty, Blake 12/31    

Breaux, Garrett 12/15  Haverty, Matthew 12/31    

Kaderka, David 12/15  Klein, James 12/31    

Newhoff, Karen 12/16  Schrader, Joyce 12/31    

Birthdays and 
Anniversaries 
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